----- Original Message-----

From: Susanne Felser [mailt

Sent: Wednesday, October 30, 2019 9:16 AM
To: Hall, Joshua D -FS <joshua hall@usda.gov>
Subject: NNM RAWR Project

Mr Hall, thank you for taking time out of your evening for the meeting in Taos last night. Sorry poor turn-
out. I would like to add the comment we discussed last night, that once a project is determined then the
public is informed and comment again requested. Also I request more emphasis on category of restricting/
limiting livestock access to areas impacted by drought, etc. As a veterinarian and rancher I am not against
grazing, but have seen the impacts of over-grazing esp. here in Taos Canyon (Rio Fernando.) Also have
seen the problems when projects are performed without local resident input/knowledge. Also in category of
fencing, be sure definitions about need for wildlife access is addressed — again up here in Taos Canyon
we are fighting issue of new DOT fence built to keep cattle off roadway is totally wildlife incompatible.

thank you again for your attention

Susanne R Felser VMD
Taos, NM








